
Appendix 2  

Table 1 - Consultee Comments in respects to why the PSPO should be      

renewed. 

 

Response  

(applicable 

note)  

Question: Please tell us why you think it should be renewed. 

 

1.  
There are too many drink related/ fueled incidents in the area.  

2.  
With COVID-19 consumption of Alcohol must not be in public areas. 

Less likelihood of those drinking in public adhering to social distancing 

rules etc.  

3.  
Helps to address underage drinking and anti-social behaviour  

4.  
It will help to stop groups meeting up in parks and open spaces to drink 

alcohol and taking drugs especially now that bars are closing at 10pm  

5.  
Keep discarded and broken bottles and glasses to a minimum and 

discourage pavement blocking by drinkers outside pubs.  

6.  
Do not think there is any need to be able to drink outdoors in our 

streets.   

7.  
To protect EVERYONE  

8.  
Drinking in the streets sometime leads to antisocial behaviour   

9.  
To reduce any alcohol related incidents  



Response  

(applicable 

note)  

Question: Please tell us why you think it should be renewed. 

 

10.  
It should help to keep the youth from drinking and throwing cans or 

bottles around causing litter. Hopefully it will keep the unsocial activities 

down and thus will not tie up the police when they should be doing 

more urgent things  

11.  
It makes the town nicer places to live.   

12. (removed 

personal 

identifier 

information) 

Re the memorial park. When people are by the duck pond drinking or 

already drunk it makes our life hell. They are noisy and inconsiderate to 

anyone in the vicinity!!   

13.   
alcohol related anti-social behaviour  

14.  
With a few exceptions, consumption of alcohol outside of licensed 

premises or households is likely to result in anti-social behaviour or is 

technically illegal.  Why would you go out of your way to avoid scrutiny 

if what you are doing is sensible and neighbourly? Either on a mission 

to break things/disturb the peace or in fact underage drinkers who 

should not be drinking anyway.  A word from the police to cease and 

desist followed by swift and effective action  

15.  
There is too much alcohol consumed in public spaces by youngsters. 

The police need the powers to act when public disorder breaks out.   

16.  
To avoid broken bottles and glasses on the street and the squeeze 

past drinkers outside pubs.  



Response  

(applicable 

note)  

Question: Please tell us why you think it should be renewed. 

 

17.  
It is a good deterrent   

18.  
The order allows control of anti-social behaviour while not unfairly 

punishing those drinking sensibly, such as family/friends having a 

picnic in the park or day at the beach, as a blanket alcohol ban would 

do.   

19. (relating to 

Cleveleys) 

On Promenade, we sometimes have groups gathering in evenings and 

being noisy / drinking.  

20. (removed 

personal 

identifier 

information) 

There are still regular issues with underage drinkers and drugs being 

taken on the Millennium Green. Also vandalism to the trees and 

facilities which we provide to the general public free of charge. On 

numerous occasions, we have reported to the police the issues. As the 

area is not easily seen from the main road, youths collate on the green 

out of site they hope of the police. One day alone in the spring, I picked 

up 50 noz canisters and 40 bottles and tins in the family area.   

21.  
Consuming alcohol may alter a person's judgement making it more 

likely that they will exhibit antisocial behaviour thus causing more litter, 

noise disturbance and sometimes vandalism.  

22.  
To prevent anti-social related behaviour in public places   

23.  
To reduce anti-social behaviour   



Response  

(applicable 

note)  

Question: Please tell us why you think it should be renewed. 

 

24.  
High incident of alcohol use on the Millennium Green leading to 

vandalism and a high decree off debris and rubbish to clear up by 

volunteers  

25.  
As noted, it is a useful tool for dealing with anti- social behaviour.  Even 

with this, it still requires resources to enforce it.  

26.  
It may help to stop the problems we continue to have on the Millennium 

Green   

27.  
I am aware that particularly at the millennium green drinking and anti-

social behaviour are an issue   

 

 

Table 2 - Consultee Comments in respects to which areas the PSPO should be 

extended to include 

 

Response  Question: Please provide a list of the streets which you consider 

should be included, and why. 

1.  
Thornton area.  

2.  
I haven't time to go back to the map and list individual streets; just 

generally make both limits wider.  

3.  
Hambleton Stalmine, Preesall, Knott End   



Response  Question: Please provide a list of the streets which you consider 

should be included, and why. 

4.  
Those down Victoria Road West where Weatherspoons and the 

Tramway Pub are  

5.  
From the Marine Hall to the Sea Cadet base including the boating 

lake where they play on the boats. Around the cemetery as they 

sometimes hide behind the cabins and the store building  

6.  
Any streets where there is an issue with it.   

7.  
The areas around Memorial Park, the Mount and Marine Hall. These 

appear to be where kids congregate, drink, and cause ASB.   

8.  
Fleetwood seafront and the Esplanade. Memorial Park.   

9.  
Cottam Hall playing fields  

10.  
Garstang Millennium Green outdoor space  

 

 


